
Some of our pupils have had to face the challenges of learning at home this week.  From the quotes that they have 
given their teachers for the newsletter, they have been doing remarkably well.  The remainder of pupils in school 

enjoyed RSE day on Friday and learnt lots of important information on friendship and being a good friend.  Some of 
primary have been exploring minibeasts, whilst others have been taste testing.  

We look forward to welcoming back some of our pupils next week.  

2nd July 2021  

Elm 
We had RSE day on Friday. We had a think about how we could be good 
friends and why friendship is important as well as how to create positive 
relationships with others. In English we have started our non -chronological 
report writing learning about what it is and how to structure non -fiction 
writing. We have strengthened our knowledge of multiplication by looking 
at groups and repeated addition in mathõs. In PE this week we have 
looked at different throwing techniques for javelin, shot put and discus 
actions.  
 
Ben:   A good friend should be kind, supportive and thoughtful. Having 
friends is nice because I can play with them at lunchtime.  
Baron:   Friendship is being kind to one another. Always let people join in. 

Keep your promises so you can be trusted.  
Kaschan :   I need friends, so I donõt feel alone. I have friends to talk and play 
with and help me. To keep friends, I play with them and help them when they 
need it.  
Kyle:   Friends are important, so you are not lonely. A good friend is helpful and 
nice. I am a good friend because I listen to others.  
Jake :  Friends are important so you can play together and be nice to each 
other. I am a good friend because I am nice and give respect to other people.  
Ashantey:   I like having friends because it gives me a chance to share interests 
like roller skating. I have fun with my friends, and they are good company.  
Lucas:   It is good to make new friends. I have made some new friends in fitness 
club. A friend should be helpful and kind.  
Harry:  Friends are funny, cool and good at stuff. As good as me. A best friend 
should be honest.  
James:  I am a good friend because I help my friends and I play football with 
them. We have lots of fun.  

This week Hazel class really enjoyed baking gingerbread biscuits.  They enjoyed eating 
them even more.  We have nearly completed our bunting and are looking forward to 
hanging it up in the classroom ready for summer.  
 
Bella: Yesterday we were working on our bunting. I did blanket stitch and running stitch, I 
found both the stitches easy to do, I have tried lots of different stitches before and can do 
the cross stitch. I hope I do more sewing soon.  
Abiah:  I enjoyed cooking because we made ginger biscuits, it was yummy. I made 2 trays 
of biscuits with my partner Bella. The ginger biscuits tasted sweet.  
Callum:  
Kirsty: I enjoyed sewing because I found it very relaxing. I found it very hard to start with 

because I have never done it before. I needed a lot of help from Ms Idris, Mrs Hewitt and Ms Noel in the last 
lesson. I didnõt like asking for help but I needed to. 
Taylon: I liked cooking because I got star baker. We made ginger biscuits, they tasted spicey and hard. I worked 
on my own and didnõt need any help to follow the recipe.  

Dawid: In Food Tech we baked ginger biscuits. I enjoyed it because they tasted good. 
They tasted spicey and the texture was crunchy.  
Kieran: I really enjoyed cooking because I made ginger biscuits and they tasted 
delicious.  
Anna: I enjoyed doing Food Tech. I made 
gingerbread biscuits. They were very delicious. I 
partnered up with Kieran.  
Rebecca: The lesson I enjoyed this week was Life 
Skills. We have been doing sewing. I did blanket 
stitch and cross stitch. It was really fun sewing 
buttons as well.  
Ethan: I liked it when we did cooking, we made 
ginger bread biscuits. The biscuits look like 
flapjacks. I put too much ginger in my biscuits, my 
mouth was burning, I needed water.  
 
 

Hazel  



This week in willow class we have started to learn about 
mini -beasts. In our class we are hatching butterflies. We 
have 5 caterpillars who have been growing a lot over the 
past week. We have learnt all about the life cycle of a 
butterfly and have been recording how they are changing 
in a diary. In our English we are going to write a fact file 
about them.   
 
Tristan: Our caterpillars are light green and black. They 
have tripled in size since Friday and got more spikey.  
Hannah: Our caterpillars are called Cody, Sophie, Jax, 
Kaiden and Bob. They are cute.  
Kajetan: They got big and fluffy.  
Max: They are soft and fuzzy. They eat the food.  
Ruby: I can't wait for them to turn into chrysalis and then 
hatch into a butterfly. It will be good to release them into 

the wild.  
Robin: They are really cute, I like learning about them and seeing them get big.  
Kaleem: They will be butterflies soon.  

Willow  

Palm class have in P.E. been practising their rounders 
skills, they have worked on their bowling, batting and 
fielding.  
They have really enjoyed practising their skills and have 
shown great improvement, they are looking forward to 
Parvir, Patryk and Alex returning to school so they can 
show them how good they are.  
 
Malachi:  I have learnt to stand sideways on to strike the 
ball.  
Bradley :  I have got really good at striking the ball and my 
power is improving.  
Katie: I enjoyed practising bowling the best.  
Daniel: In rounders I worked with Karanveer practising 
catching and throwing the ball.  
Tino: I got to throw the ball at Mr Kilcoyne.  
Karanveer: I enjoy rounders and I am improving each week with practise.  

Palm 

Acer  

Acer Class have been working very hard this week on assessments. On Thursday 
afternoon, we took some well -deserved well -being time and took a walk over to the 
forest school area. We tried out the rope swing, played in the mud kitchen and spent 
time out in the sunshine. Well done Acer Class for all your hard work this week!!  
Ben: I liked playing in the mud kitchen. I used a spade to dig up the mud and 
popped it in the bucket. It was fun and brilliant!  
 
Lolu: I played on the swing. It was in the tree. I saw houses, sunshine, birds and clouds. 
It was nice!  
Max: I went on the swing. It went up. I saw a big plane fly over forest school. It was 
very loud.  
Marcus: I played with the piles of sawdust. When I patted it with a stick, dust came 
out.  
Oliver:  I played in the stones. I tried to clean up the stones. I swung on the rope 
swing.  
Harry: I tried the swing. Donõt like. (Harry typed his entry this week) 
Allen: I taught Harry how to use the rope swing. I showed him how to put his legs on 
the stick and to sit down. Harry didnõt like it! I found a pipe and I blew through it. 

Ash class have started a new story in English called òThereõs 
a dragon in your bookó. We have really enjoyed 
participating in the sensory story. The dragon hatches from 
an egg but when she sneezes, she makes a fire! Ash class 
helped put it out with a water balloon. Then she needs some 
help to fly away because she ate so much ice cream.  
 
Carter: Sneezing the fire. Achoo!  
Aneyk: A dragon in an egg.  
Alex: Ice cream and sprinkles.  
Lucy: The dragon ate some ice cream.  
Hamza:  Dragon flying.  
Olivia: Olivia enjoyed it when the smoke machine made the 
dragon fire.  

Ash 


